

PRECINCT: Coogee Precinct EMAIL: Coogeeprecinct2034@gmail.com

MEETING 15 April 2024 FILE: F2004/08046

DATE:

ACTIONED TO: Ryan Zammit, Manager Infrastructure Services

RESOLUTION 7/24

**NUMBER:** 

### **Resolution:**

Resolution 7/24: Further to Resolution 6/24, Randwick City Council to be asked for clarification of the location of the two new showers at the northern end of the promenade mentioned in the response.

Council response to 6/24

I wish to inform you that Council is about to initiate a project at Goldstein Reserve as part of Councils 2023/24 capital works program. Programmed works to be undertaken after Anzac Day and will commence early May. Works will be broken into sections of work face- sequenced as such- Trees/ Paving/ Stormwater/ Showers/ Bike racks turf.

### Scope includes.

- Tree surrounds on Arden St x8-10 will be treated with porous paving.
- Locate stormwater main near amenities building and install 600mmx 600mm stormwater gate to minimise ponding/ blocking.
- Returf of all bare areas (extent 800m2)
- Relocate bike racks and install new bike racks between café and large mosaic (6x new bike racks)
- o Mulching over tree roots of Norfolk Pine between café and mosaic
- o <u>Install 2x new showers northern end of promenade.</u>

### **Council response:**

Thank you for your inquiry. Please note that the precise location has not yet been determined. However, it is noted to be in the general area highlighted below, utilising the existing water supply and drain from the nearby tap.





### **Council contact**

Ryan Zammit

Manager Infrastructure Serv 30 April 2024





PRECINCT: Coogee Precinct EMAIL: Coogeeprecinct2034@gmail.com

MEETING 15 April 2024 FILE: F2004/08046

DATE:

ACTIONED TO: Ryan Zammit, Manager Infrastructure Services

**RESOLUTION 9/24** 

**NUMBER:** 

### **Resolution:**

Resolution 9/24: Electronic signs regarding water temperature etc. have been removed at Coogee Beach. Council to inform status – i.e. are they being repaired and/or replaced.

### **Council response:**

Council procured four electronic signs from the Commonwealth Smart Cities and Suburbs Grant program. These original electronic signs have deteriorated in the coastal environment with significant corrosion of internal components and have reached the end of their useful life.

Council internal smart cities funding has been used to replace the four signs with two new signs – one on the upper promenade and one on the lower promenade.

As there is no matching Commonwealth funding available the signs at Coogee North and Coogee South upper promenade have been removed without replacement.

The new signs have been designed as far as practicable to be resilient in the coastal environment compared to the initial signs.

#### **Council contact**

Anthony Collis Manager Information Management and Technology 19 April 2024



PRECINCT: Coogee Precinct EMAIL: Coogeeprecinct2034@gmail.com

MEETING 15 April 2024 FILE: F2004/08046

DATE:

ACTIONED TO: Ryan Zammit, Manager Infrastructure Services

**RESOLUTION 8/24** 

**NUMBER:** 

### **Resolution:**

**Resolution 8/24:** Handrail leading from Dunningham Reserve to beach. Photos provided of the state of the handrails. Council to be asked whether there are plans to replace these handrails.







### **Council response:**

Please be advised that Council's Trade Services team have previously scheduled these handrails for replacement in our system.

The team is currently procuring these works and it is estimated that once the works are approved, the manufacturing and installation of the handrails will take approximately 6 to 8 weeks.

### **Council contact**

Ryan Zammit

Manager Infrastructure Services 23 April 2024



PRECINCT: Coogee Precinct EMAIL: Coogeeprecinct2034@gmail.com

MEETING 15 April 2024 FILE: F2004/08046

DATE:

ACTIONED TO: Ryan Zammit, Manager Infrastructure Services

**RESOLUTION 10/24** 

NUMBER:

### **Resolution:**

Resolution 10/24: Council to be asked what has happened regarding the remnants of the Coogee Beach piers which were removed for safety issues.

### **Council response:**

Thank you for your enquiry, I write to advise that the Piers are currently safely stored at the Randwick Council's Works Depot at Storey Street Maroubra.

Please refer to the attached photos below photos.

Council is currently considering using the piers for an historic/cultural art installation; however, no decision has been made at this stage.



### **Council contact**

Ryan Zammit

Manager Infrastructure Services 22 May 2024